
RE: Meeting w/ County Fire District (7/21/11, 10am)

We met on-site with El Dorado Deputy Fire Marshall, Mike Potts.

He surveyed the property for approximately 30 minutes and made the following recommendations (not 
requirements).

 Improve the turn outs on entrance road.  We counted 14 areas where vehicles could pass.  They 
suggested cleaning them up and making them more recognizable.

 Upgrade hood system in the kitchen to a newer version (FM 300).  This is suggested only if we 
plan to do a lot of cooking. 

 Recertify fire extinguishers and install at a lower level 

 Extend and add a few more stand pipes for the fire water (i.e. install stand pipe closer to parking
lot; easier access for fire trucks). 

 New construction of buildings over 3,600 square feet requires a sprinkler system.  Any residence
would also require sprinkler system. 

 Install 5-10,000 gallon water tank

Everything else looked good.  They were very impressed with the site.


